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Newsletter 16 2023 

. 

Dear Families, 

We had a wonderful Concert celebration last 

Thursday and thankfully the weather was on our side. 

I thank-you all for coming out to watch the students 

perform and to support their learning and 

participation. 

It was a lovely atmosphere and a credit to the hard 

work of the students and staff. 

A big shout out to Corey Fawkes for getting us all 

organised. 

We have attached a snap shot of some photos 

inside. 

Staff leaving: 

We will be bidding farewell to some of our 

classroom teaching staff this year who will be moving 

on to other sites. 

We wish Kristel Beagley, Ela Colangelo, Olivia 

Lloyd, Liz Moore, Courtney Hatchard, Ashley 

Priestley, Naomi Murray, Joanitha D’Souza and 

Rebecca Rodgers all the best in their future careers. 

All of these staff are fantastic Educators and tireless 

workers whom have made a difference to learning 

outcomes for our students. They will be an asset to 

their new schools.  



F R O M  T H E  P R I N C I PA L  

 

Retirement: 

The wonderful Carol Lapanowski will retire in the new  year and we thank 

her for her work in the Murray Unit over the last few years. Carol`s 

commitment to our students and their well- being has always been at the 

forefront of her mind and she will be missed by staff, families and 

students. 

All the best for a well earnt rest and a new stage in her life. 

Leadership – Interventions: 

Kerri Bray will leave us at the end of this year after a long period of 

working at BPS. 

We will miss Kerri`s invaluable knowledge and connections with support 

services in order to get the best resources available for our students. Kerri 

is a hard and tireless worker who is diligent in getting the best for our 

students and supporting teachers and supporting staff in enabling this. 

Sally Anne Probert has only been with us for a short period but has 

certainly made an impact and her and Kerri have been a formidable 

team in supporting staff and students. Sally Anne`s knowledge and skills 

will make her an asset to her new site. 

 

Leadership Well Being: 

Corey Fawkes has won a Well Being position at another site in 2024. 

Corey takes a lot of skills and experience in supporting students to better 

engage in learning. We will miss his calm approach when supporting 

students and his commitment to social skills programs that support staff and 

students has been invaluable. We will also miss his great sense of humour. 

Lucy Jennings has won a Well Being – Assistant principal Position at 

another site for 2024. 

This is well deserved and very fitting for the skills that Lucy will bring. Her 

skills in this role are exceptional and she will be an asset to her new 

school. Her professionalism, hard work and support for families, connection 

with community services and staff has been amazing and invaluable. 



F R O M  T H E  P R I N C I PA L  

Lucy has been at BPS for the past 13 years so a big change for her and 

us. We thank her for her service to our staff, students and community. She 

will be missed. 

Senior Leadership: 

Tara Sheehy has been placed at another site within our Partnership in a 

Principal position for 12 months at this stage. 

Tara has been at BPS for the past 21 years and so this will be a massive 

change for our school community. Tara is one of the most professional, 

dedicated, and skilled people I have had the pleasure to work with. Her 

work ethic is above and beyond and she will be well suited for this 

Principal role. 

I`m not really sure how we will cope without her skills, knowledge and 

expertise.  

Tara always considers the best interests of students and staff and is driven 

to improve student learning outcomes. 

A huge thankyou Tara for your work and the positive impression you leave 

here at Blakeview. 

We wish you all the best and know you will be a success and asset to your 

new site. 

I wish all of our exiting staff the best of luck for their future endeavours. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Staff: 

There is a number of new staff joining us next year which will be exciting 

for us. At this stage I will send information about new staff at the start of 

2024. We are finalising just one more spot on staff at the moment but 

otherwise we are covered for our staff team. 
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Graduation: 

One of our last and most exciting events this year will be year 6 graduation 

later next week. 

I look forward to see the students all dressed up and to hear their parting 

speeches. 

I wish all our graduates the best as they continue into the next phase of their 

learning and life paths.  
 

Class placements: 

A reminder that school reports will come home on Thursday next week along 

with class placements for 2024. 

A reminder that class placements takes a lot of work and consideration and I 
thank parents who have made contact concerning their child`s placement and 

teacher. 

A reminder also that once decided these classes will not be changed due to 
the effect this has on a variety of factors involved. (only exceptional circum-

stances would be considered ). 

I thank-you for your understanding with this.  
 

Xmas break 

I wish you and your families all the best for a wonderful and safe xmas break 

and festive season and hope Santa is kind to you. Take care  

Teresa 

Foodbank Food Drive 

We would just like to share a huge 
thank you for your support with our 
recent food collection drive for  
Foodbank. This helps support lots of 
families in the local area over the 
festive period. Well done to the 
Blakeview Primary School   

Community.  
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With Love Formal Wear is an Adelaide non– profit organisation that gifts donated  

clothing for formals to year 12 and 6  

Joss@withloveformalwear.com                  1506 Main North Road Salisbury South  


